

King George V Playing Field Committee Meeting –6<sup>th</sup> January 2022 7.30 in Pavilion

The Chairman welcomed Nick Satchell back on to the Playing Field Committee.

1. **Apologies** : Jane Donovan
2. **Attendees** : Ron Jury (Chairman) Nick Satchell ( PC) Kelvin Speirs (Cricket) Jo Taylor (Stoolball) Tina Lambert (Honeybees) Simon Ward (Junior Football) Jacqui Wallis (Activity Scheme).
3. **There were no matters of pecuniary and disposable interest to be discussed.**

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed prior to the meeting and were agreed.

#### 4. **Matters Arising**

The local Schools Cross Country event had taken place and had been very well organised. Maintenance matters to be dealt with later in the meeting.

#### 5. **User Reports**

##### a) **Football**

The senior football team were a long way through their league games and the league was to be extended to allow more games. They were still in 3 Cups.

##### b) **Cricket**

Notification had been received of dates for 2022 Season. The Square had been spiked in November.

##### c) **Stoolball**

Nothing to report as County meetings still to be held.

##### d) **Activity Scheme**

All went very well and they were lucky with the weather. They ran on depleted numbers but managed to meet their costs. They hoped to run with the same pattern next year. JW asked that a big THANKYOU to all the local clubs who helped with activities be minuted.

##### e) **Junior Football**

They now had 260 children on their books and the season was going well . They had not had to cancel many games as yet.

##### f) **Honeybees**

30 was the maximum number they were allowed per session although they had 48 children on roll. They had 7 members of staff (3 part time) .They were in a good ,stable financial position and had been able to pay staff all way through current situation They were able to cater for disadvantaged children cost wise.

TL was due to start her Training as an Ofsted Inspector.

##### g) **Archery**

No report.

#### 6. **Maintenance**

- a) The flat roof was now watertight and secure but not yet finished. Once finished, the water damaged ceiling in one of the storerooms will need to be decorated.
- b) The lock to the track had twice been broken and had to be replaced.
- c) The hole in the cladding under the kitchen window had yet to be repaired.
- d) Arrangements had been mad to deal with Hogweed which had appeared at the far north corner of the field.
- e) The football Club Nye shed on the far side of the field was in need of repair.
- f) It had been reported that the corridor floor to the gents toilet was very slippery if wearing studs.

g) It was hoped that the path to the Honeybees area between the large gate and shed would be completed by the end of January----weather permitting.

h) Quote for 2 new radiators was included in the Pavilion Budget project.

i) A date for an April visit from Bourne Sport regarding maintenance on the field was to be arranged so that this could be passed on to the clubs.

## **7. Any other business**

1 SW asked for permission for a box to be put on the outside of the pavilion to house the defibrillator to enable access from outside the building.

2 KS asked that any comments appearing in PC Minutes regarding any new pavilion development be cascaded down to the Sports Clubs and users of the Pavilion.

Next Meeting Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> March in Pavilion at 7.30pm